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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 21 January 14 at 7.00 pm there were present:

Councillors

Mrs
S Merrikin (Mayor) 



Mr 
P Kay (Deputy Mayor) 

Mr 
S Cox 

Mr 
N Penny

Mr
C Elsmore
Mrs 
E Elsmore 
Mrs
J Morgan

Mr 
G Prosser

180. Apologies 
Apologies were received from Cllrs Atherley, Drury, C Morgan and Baird
181. Declarations of Interest 
There were no declarations of interest.  
182. To allow dispensation requests 

There were no dispensations 

183. To agree the minutes of the Amenities Committee
The Minutes of the meeting held on 14 January 2014 were noted and it was proposed that they be approved.


Proposed: Cllr Penny 

Seconded:
Cllr Kay 
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
184. To agree to sign the indemnity agreement with Unity Trust Bank
Cllr Kay explained that an indemnity form needed to be signed so that the payments for the Civic Charity Ball could be made into the existing bank account, and it was proposed that it be approved 

Proposed: Cllr Penny 

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
185. To agree the budget for 2014 - 2015 

Cllrs studied the budget and it was proposed that it be approved 
 

Proposed: Cllr Kay 

Seconded:
Cllr Penny
On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
186. To agree the precept for 2014 – 2015
The precept was proposed at £271,879.00, which reflects a 1.50% increase, but due to extra properties in the parish liable for council tax there is in real terms a slight decrease of 0.01% to council tax payers.

Cllr Penny requested confirmation that income received in this financial year had been taken into account when calculating the budget.  The clerk confirmed this. It was proposed that the precept be approved.


Proposed: Cllr Kay 

Seconded:
Cllr J Morgan

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
187. To agree the comments re planning application P1828/13/FUL
Cllr C Elsmore explained that this had been brought to full council as the plot of land was designated as industrial space and he felt strongly that it should remain so.  A plan for new properties had been agreed and this plot is extra to the agreement.  The buildings would be very close to existing Industrial.  Cllr Merrikin agreed with Cllr Elsmore.


Proposed: Cllr Kay 

Seconded:
Cllr Penny

On being put to the vote the proposal was agreed unanimously.
Letter attached 
The meeting finished at 7.30 pm
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